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Newsletter 
No. 1 

Sept 2018 

     Educate   Protect   Love   Serve 

Please share this Newsletter with your child. All newsletters can 
be found on our website: http://www.st-marys-bod.eschools.co.uk/

Dear Parents and carers,  

Sorry for the delay– but I would like to say a huge welcome back to all of our pupils who have returned this year, 
along with a massive hello to our new pupils and teaching staff who have just started at St Mary’s.  Summer 
seems like a distant memory now, but I hope that you all had a wonderful break.  

The children all look so smart in their uniform, adding gold to Mary’s halo on the jumpers ensures that they now 
stand out from the crowd, couple this with the gold in the tartan skirts and pinafores the children look amazing. A 
big thankyou to parents for helping us with the change, we are only too aware of the cost of uniform so making it 
accessible for everyone is our priority. Please be assured that old  style pinafores or skirts and jumpers and polo 
shirts can be worn for the next year or so at least.  

Just a couple of items to make you aware off, Plymouth CAST (our Multi– Academy Trust) are keen to develop a 
new vision. As such they would like everyone to be involved in developing the vision and values for the MAT. We 
will be sending letters home shortly to gather your views. Please let us know your thoughts about how you feel 
the school and indeed the whole Multi-Academy Trust embodies the Gospel Values.  

We have also reintroduced as part of our focus work on reading, a ‘Book Band’ reading scheme for the EYFS and 
KS1 readers; this will help them to develop key reading skills such as  fluency and comprehension.   

In KS2 we will be introducing Accelerated Reader– this is a reading system that assesses children’s understanding 
of what they have read. Most other schools within our MAT are already using the programme and have found 
that the children are fast developing a love of reading. We hope to be sending home a letter with further details 
in the next week, however if you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact either my-
self or Mrs Draycott. Mrs Horsley will be running some after school support on helping your 
child to read using a variety of strategies. 

I wish you a very happy term and year ahead, please remember my door is always open so do 
not hesitate to pop in if you have a concern or a worry.  

Mrs A McDonald      

Dates for your diary 
 
Inset Day: Fri 19th Oct, school closed. 
Half Term: Monday 22nd Oct—Fri 26th Oct  
  

Acoustic Guitar lessons: Mondays 

Forest School: Year 3 (am) Year 4 (pm) on Tuesdays 

Drum Lessons: Tuesdays 

Electric Guitar Lessons: Wednesdays 

Swimming: Years 2 & 3 on Thursdays 

Mass 
School Masses are continuing to be held in St Mary’s 

Church  .  Please find dates and time below—everyone is 

welcome to join us! 

Mass in Church at 10.30am 

Weds 19th Sept— Year 6 

Weds 26th Sept— Year 4 

Weds 3rd Oct— Year 3 

 
Sunday Mass in Church at 10.30am

Mobile 

Phones 

Reminder:     

pupils are more than 

welcome to bring mobile 

phones to school but 

they must be handed 

into the office for safe 

keeping.  Please remind 

your children. 

Online Safety 

It has come to our attention that many of our pupils are 
playing games and watching films that are too old for them 
and contain inappropriate content.  This is being reflected 
in their language and behaviours at school.  Please read the attached infor-
mation regarding the ‘Fortnite’ game and please, please ensure you are moni-
toring what your children have access to.  Many of these games have a ‘chat’ 
capability that parents are unaware of and pupils have been found to be talk-
ing to people they do not know. Online safety is an area that we are develop-
ing with the children here at St Mary’s as it brings many safeguarding con-
cerns.  We need parents to support us to ensure we all keep our children safe. 

http://www.st-marys-bod.eschools.co.uk/website


Headteacher’s special mention to:   
 

Mr Beards, our Site Manager, with the help of Mr Quinton & Mr Wilson for working so hard over the summer     
holiday to make our school look amazing.  Thank you 

Parking / Drop off Layby 

Please can we remind parents / carers 
that the layby is for drop-off only.  
Parking is not permitted (unless dis-
playing a disabled badge) 
and causes a danger to our 
pupils.   Thank you 

Dinner Money 
All dinner money must be paid for before meals are taken.  Please pay on a Monday for the following 
week or if you’d prefer to pay for a longer period please contact the office and we can calculate several 
weeks/half term or full term. Any meals not taken due to absence will be carried over and returned at 
the end of the term.  Meals are £2.30/day or £11.50/week. Please remember to name your child’s 
money and indicate which days meals are required. Thank you 

Attendance  - 5th—18th September = 95.7% 

Attendance is going to be a big focus this year as we strive to reach the 

national average of 97% or above!  

 We will continue with our 100% Attendance Draws, where there are some 

fantastic prizes to be won for those pupils who have been in school 100% 

each term plus extra weekly golden time for the class with the highest at-

tendance.  Your help to achieve this is greatly appreciated, thank you. 

Swimming 

On Thursday 13th September, Years 2 & 3 started swimming lessons.  Please        
remember to send in your child’s swim kit (swimsuit/trunks, towel, goggles & 
hat if needed) every Thursday! 

Golden Rules 

Remember our Golden Rules!  Children need to take responsibility for their behaviours. 

We reward and praise the best behaviour and ask children to pause, reflect and rectify 

the bad behaviours - this can sometimes end in missing some of the golden time on Fri-

day. 

Year 6 starting the term in the trenches for their 

topic on WWI ! Pupils re-enacted ’going over the 

top’ as a stimulus for writing. 

Year 4 had a great start to the term with Forest School, 

searching for mini beasts and learning all about what they 

had found. Thanks to Will who continues to inspire the 

children about the outside world...in all weathers!! 

Medicine 

Pain killer and other medicines can be admin-
istered in school if your child is ‘under the 
weather’ but is well enough to come into school.  Please 
bring medicine and complete a consent form in the office. 



Please see overleaf for Top Tips for Parents 




